G W E R N Y N Y N Y D D N E W S L E T T E R

MAY 1995

COMMUNITY COUNCIL The eight candidates nominated for Gwernymynydd were returned unopposed. Three of the eleven seats remained unfilled. The eight are Roy Astbury, Mair Bellis, Bill Grove, Moreton Hayes, Sandra Jones, Elizabeth Parry, Olive Sweetman and Keith Taylor. At the final meeting of the retiring council it was agreed that the three members needed should be co-opted. Next meeting: Thursday May 18th. at the school, starting at 7.15pm.

<u>DANGER WARNING!!!!!!</u> Concerned residents have reported that children are playing in what is considered a dangerous area. This is the old quarry at the rear of Llys Enfys and Bryn Eithen known locally as 'Petrines' or 'Jones's concrete paving stones works'. Parents should be aware of the hazards connected with the area.

VILLAGE CENTRE COMMITTEE. At the recent A. G. M. officers elected were Chairman Bill Grove, Vive-Chairman Eric Walker, Booking Secretary Vicki Seddon. Ater serving for four years as secretary and treasurer Mr. and Mrs. Atkins asked the committee to consider replacing them, due to other commitments. The members reluctantly agreed, and praised the work of both during the difficult transition of the building from school to community centre.

URGENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!! The houses on Ruthin Rd. from the end of Llys Enfys to Maeshafn turning do not receive newsletters as there are no 'deliverers' for that area. Can anyone help with this once monthly service? Also one or preferably two deliverers are needed to distribute to the stretch of Ruthin Rd. from the War Memorial to the Rainbow Garage. If you can possibly help, ring Paul and Sue Elsley on 754221. Our thanks to the Post Office, Morris's Shop, and local pubs for displaying spare copies.

<u>RAINBOW RAMBLERS</u>The Spring and Summer programme is in operation. Everyone is welcome to go along each Sunday to Llys Enfys where walkers meet at 2.00pm. For more information ring John Mather Mold 755672.

SENIOR CITIZENS OUTING The annual outing to Barmouth is on Thursday 29th June leaving the Village Centre 9.30am. pick up at Cadole 9.40am. Names please to Mrs D. Davies Mold 757225. Miss L Roberts Mold 759926. Mrs M. Roberts Llanferres 810203. By the 31st May.

THE HAFOD RUN This will be held on Friday June 23rd. and will start at the school. The first race will start at 6.40pm. prompt, and Fun Runs from 6.00pm. Entries at the school from 5.30pm. We urgently need more marshalls on the night and can anyone interested please phone Mold 759929.

THE P.T.A. CARNIVAL this year is on Saturday July 8th. We have many attractions in store, plus Gwernaffield Silver Band to entertain you, also we have hired a marquee and anyone interested in hiring a stall inside is more than welcome. Village Organisations are especially welcome and we look forward to seeing you. For further details phone Mold 753237.

FASTION SHOW by Jean Scene on Tuesday 6th. June at 7.30pm. at the Village Centre. Proceeds to the Youth Club.

THANK YOU £90:25 was raised at the Bring and Buy Sale for the Blue Peter Well Water Appeal. Thank you to all those who contributed by donating items and by attending the sale.

ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION. Once again there was a generous response to the annual house to house collection, resulting in the record total of £155:22!! Very many thanks to everyone.

Items for the June Newsletter to 1 Maes y Wern, by Tuesday 13th June please.